
 

 

31 January 2019 

 

SALE OF MONGOLIAN ASSETS NOT PROCEEDING 

 

Viking Mines Limited (ASX: VKA) (Viking or the Company) advises that, further to the 

announcement made to the market on 24 January 2019 regarding the sale of the Company’s 

Mongolian assets to Altain Nuurs LLC (Altai), the Company has received written 

confirmation from Altai that it no longer wishes to proceed with the acquisition. The Company 

will return US$50,000 to Altai, which represents 50% of the deposit they had paid to the 

Company. 

The Company will continue to pursue opportunities to sell its Mongolian assets and will 

ensure the market is informed accordingly. 

 

 

For further information, please contact: 

Dean Jagger 

Company Secretary 

02 8072 1447 

 

 

 


